California State University Dominguez Hills

Academic Senate Minutes

October 15, 2008

Voting Members Present:  Berlin, Best, Bordinaro, Carvalho, Chavez, D’Amore, Einbinder, Erbe, Ferris, Fisher, Furtado, Furusa, Heinze-Balcazar, Hinchberger, Hwang, Jacobs, Jones, Kalayjian, Keville, Kowalski, Kulikov, Malamud, Needham, Pawar, Russo, Salhi, Sneed, Wang, and Zugman.
Voting Members Absent: Bohman, Ganezer, Garcia, Gould, Hancock, Kaplan, Kravchak, Ma, Murrey, Niederman, Park, and Pinto.
Ex-Officio Members Present: Bergmann, Bowman, Borrego, Bradfield, Cook, Zitelli for Gordon, Hohm, Kennedy, Lopez, McDaniel for Maki, Parham, Robles, Rodriguez, and Strong. 

Guests: McKnight, Martin, and Escamilla.
1.
The meeting was called to order at 2:40 p.m.

2.
The agenda was approved with revision.


MSP

3.
The minutes were approved.




MSP

Second Reading Item:  EPC 08-09 Resolution on Definitions of a Service Learning    Course and Civic Engagement Course-Jacobs read the resolution.  There were some minor typos that were corrected.  MSP.
Time Certains:  

3:00 p.m. Margaret Blue-New Mandates-Blue was absent.

3:15 p.m. Sue Borrego-Enrollment Update-Borrego reported that as of census we were at 8852 and our target is 9520.  She reported that she has been here two months and is working on enrollment management and strategic planning.  She reported that we have begun to admit for spring and fall.  We have auto-admit turned on which makes things easier for students.  We are working to get transfer credit evaluation process that is automated as well.  Currently we are cleaning up transcripts for students that are enrolled.  Borrego reported that we had 7,700 incoming transfer applications this fall and we waived many application fees for fall.  200 applications are still out in departments being reviewed.  Borrego reported that we first need to clarify what our goals will be and then follow through.  She reported on the Hobson interface system and told the senate that she could put together a demonstration for them to see how it works.
 The Nursing department said that they had 340 plus applications that needed to be processed this fall and there were only two evaluators available to do this, and that sometimes they were not in and so the process came to a complete halt.  He asked what kind of support they could expect for the spring.  Borrego said that we have 10 graduate evaluators and that our unit is four times larger than other schools so we need to look at why we are having problems getting the applications processed.  It is probably training and deployment issues.  We also want to create evaluation teams that can evaluate all applications from all areas.  We have the bodies to do the work, the business; training and accountability are what need work.

Executive Reports:

Chair’s Report-Munashe Furusa-Furusa introduced our new senator Jim Keville from the Art Department.  Furusa thanked everyone who was able to attend the Art Exhibit and reception.  
Furusa reported that he attended a Statewide Senate Chairs meeting at the Chancellors office.  There were many issues that were discussed including information security.  It turns out that we have about three breaches of security per week.  Furusa said that Information Technology should not make policy without consultation from the senate.  

Furusa said that Dr. Lori Roth gave a report on the VSA (Voluntary System Accountability) and the CLA (Collegiate Learning Assessment).  He said that there will be more information on this coming this semester.  

All Senate Chairs are emphasizing that campuses be in compliance with the ADA for all learning tools such as blackboard, books, software, etc.

The Statewide Senate will be discussing the losses of faculty and how we are going to replace them.  Also, a mission statement is going to be developed for the Statewide Senate.

There was a discussion about joint governance and that on some campuses it is perceived as administration informing but in fact joint governance is decision making.

FPC Report-Carl Sneed-Sneed reported that the FPC committee is taking names of faculty who would like to participate in the online PTE pilot this semester.  Please email him if you would like to be included.

EPC Report-Cathy Jacobs-Jacobs reported that her committee is working on information literacy and campus wide guidelines for online courses.  Jacobs asked that senators send her whatever departments may already have so that EPC can review.

Parliamentarian Report-Marisela Chavez-Chavez reported since there was no nomination for the ASI representative Ivonne Heinze-Balcazar has volunteered.  There was a vote and Heinze-Balcazar was elected by acclamation.

Statewide Senate-Caroline Bordinaro and Pat Kalayjian-See attached report.

Interim Provost’s Report-Louanne Kennedy-Kennedy asked Gus Martin to report on the PPI process which is Post Tenure Promotion Increase Program.  Martin said that this is for any faculty who came on board prior to August 1, 1988 they are eligible for the PPI as long as they have exhausted their SSI.  There will be department committees to review and make decisions on who receives them.  The party is required to submit a two page summary of the last three years of accomplishments.  If they meet expectations they will receive a 2.5% increase.  If they exceed expectations they will receive 2.75%.  If a person is displeased with the decision there is an appeals process.  There will be five faculty (full time professors) from different areas.  A call will go out to form the committee.  The appeals committee can override a decision but they cannot exceed 3.75% increase.  The awards will be disseminated January 5, 2009.  Martin will send out email to deans and chairs with the information.  Furusa asked what the person on leave would do.  Martin said that they can submit the PPI this year or next year.  Martin said that he will be generating a list of all who are eligible.
Open Forum:

CFA-David Bradfield-Bradfield reported that the CSU Big 6 are meeting to reopen the state budget.  The CSU Alliance is still growing.  He said that we have sent a technical letter to the Chancellors Office and on Friday at 4:49 p.m. we received back a letter to meet and confer.

Ron Bergmann Information Technology-reported that on Saturday starting at midnight Blackboard will begin being refreshed.

Meeting Adjourned at 4:00 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted by,

___________________________

__________________________________

Mary Brooks, Chair’s Assistant

Munashe Furusa, Chair, Academic Senate

GEAC Report

1.
Report from the Office of the Chancellor (Hanson)
· Would like to know how campuses are implementing EO 1033

· How are campuses are maintaining the GE unit count (if theirs is too high)

· high unit majors

· accreditation limitations

· Strapped resources and the ability to serve students efficiently

2.  MOU with University of Maryland, University Circle on Troops to College (James C. Blackburn, 
Director, Enrollment Management Services, Student Academic Support, Academic Affairs

Chancellor’s Office)
· Who determines articulation from UMD to CSU?

· CSU residency requirements for upper division GE. Needs to be specified in MOU

· Just because UMD is accredited, we still need to review specific GE courses for commensurability.

· Cost to the system – student by student evaluation is too costly. Trying to fine tune articulation agreements.

· ASSIST link for UMD

· TCSU review process for CSU major courses from UMD GE (ex. Psychology 101)
· GE credit for military experience, I.e. area E

· Suggestion to create a subcommittee to analyze sample roadmaps for articulation.
3.  Report from the CSU team attending the GE Institute held by the American Association of Colleges and Universities June 1-4, 2008 in Minneapolis, MN (O’Donnell)

· What is the role of the system in GE? 

· Transfer articulation

· How to implement LEAP outcomes for mobile students

4.
Report on the Compass Project (O’Donnell, Baaske & Tarjan)


http://www.aacu.org/compass/index.cfm
· Effect on retention

· Campus grants for programmatic assessment
· campus subgrants for ways to quantify high impact/deep learning practices

· LEAP outcomes in GE packages

· Faculty and IR working together

· GE best practices website

· RFP out in October, due mid-November

5.  Handling Credit by Examination for GE courses (AP/IB exams).

· AP credit counts for different GE areas in CCC and CSU. Trying to line these up.

· IB acceptance systemwide policy. (in progress)

6.  Update on LDTP project (Swerkes and Van Selst)

· How to bring together two systems that are individual, but with some overlap

· CCC articulation officers often do not want to participate in program.

· CCCs feel that CSU is calling the shots

· CCCs will articulate courses with their local CSU, instead of LDTP system
Academic Affairs Committee Report

1. Administrative Reports


Leo Van Cleve for Christine Hanson

· Campuses have been asked to discontinue Bachelor of Vocational Education because program requirements are out of compliance with CSU system and campuses. Will be replaced by BA Career and Technical Studies. Ed code and Title V will be repealed, nullifying CA department of Education and BVE examiners board participation in CSU academic decisions. CDE supports this effort.
· CPEC Update

· The Chancellors office will issue a RFP for three beta sites to receive sub-grants for the Compass Project, to assess effects of “high impact/deep learning” practices on GE student learning.

· UC is still supportive of CSU Doctorate of Nursing programs, and the Chancellor will emphasize the need for more state funding for nursing programs to the governor.

2. Liaison Reports

· Academic Technology Advisory Committee (ATAC): (http://www.calstate.edu/ATAC/)
· Examined the scope of ATAC in relation to teaching/learning: Technological adaptations/incentives/solutions to teaching and learning

· Committee examining quality aspects of hybrid courses
· RFP discipline research project

· Student Health Services Advisory Committee:  Andrea Renwanz Boyle  (http://www.calstate.edu/eo/EO-943.html) 
· Troops to College initiative impact on campus health services. Need to ensure funding for services for returning troops and their families.

· ASCSU Executive Committee
· Developmental conference in late October. Five representatives from CSUDH will attend.
· EdD degree proposals are being submitted from third wave campuses (including CSUDH) Campuses can submit proposals until end of November. (Submit to Chris Hanson)
3. Resolution regarding Quality Assurance in On-Line Course Offerings

· Faculty are responsible for ensuring quality and adherence to school and departmental standards
· Honesty issues are the same for traditional and online classes

· This resolution will NOT deal with workload or technology issues

4. Resolution in Support of the LEAP Project

· Ensuring faculty consultation and involvement throughout program

5. Resolution on Access to Excellence Draft Accountability Plans (see attachment) (?with FA, FGA, APEP)

· Need to define which underrepresented groups are addressed in report
